
 
Friday 3rd November 2023 

Contact us 

Phone: 01252 837538  

Email: info@sandringham.kite.academy  

Dear parents and carers, 

I hope that you had a restful half-term break! It has been lovely to hear this week about all of the 

exciting activities that the children took part in during the break. 

It has been wonderful to see the new gate timings for the start and end of the school day working 

well. To keep everyone safe, please ensure that children do not use or play on any playground 

equipment while they are waiting for their classroom doors to open at the start of the day. 

The week before half term, we held our first set of parents’ evenings of the year, which were a great 

success. These meetings have provided class teachers and parents with the opportunity to talk 

through how each child has settled into their new year group and to see the progress they have 

already made in their learning. If, for any reason, you were unable to attend an appointment this 

week, your child’s class teacher will contact you to find another suitable time to meet. 

We also held our first prospective new Reception parent meetings last half term. During these, we 

were able to showcase our fantastic school to large groups of parents whose children will be starting 

school in September 2024. If your child is starting school next year, or you know some one who is, 

please share our flyer and dates with them. 

On page two of this newsletter, you will find details of many events that will be taking place in the run 

up to Christmas! We will write to you again soon with more details of these events, including how to 

attend the two Reception nativity performances. We are also looking to provide a new opportunity for 

our year 1 pupils to take part in a performance just before the Easter holidays. 

We would like to introduce a new section into our newsletter that includes photographs of our 

children’s out of school achievements. We know that many of our children take part in a wide range of 

different clubs, events and activities and would love to celebrate any special achievements in these 

with our school community. If you would like to share these with us, please email any photographs to 

the school office at info@sandringham.kite.academy.    

Take care,  

Mr Lodge 

Star of the Week and Core Values Awards 

A huge well done to all of these superstars for winning a Star of the Week or Core Values award! 

Star of the Week 

Nathan, Anya, Lucy, Alana, Eila, Maisie, George, Stanley, 

Halle, Evie, Bronte, Emma 

Core Values 

Harry, Harrison, Rupert, Emilia, Max, James, Jack, Jessica 



 

Diary updates: 

Autumn 2 

Thursday 2nd November 2023—SEND coffee morning 

Wednesday 8th November 2023—year 1 trip to Frimley Baptist Church 

Monday 13th November 2023—prospective Reception parent open morning (9:15am) 

Tuesday 14th November 2023—prospective Reception parent open afternoon (1:30pm) 

Tuesday 14th November 2023—flu immunisations (unless opted out) 

Friday 17th November—Children in Need (wear something spotty) 

Friday 17th November 2023—school disco (see further information below) 

Wednesday 6th December 2023—reindeer run; Christmas dinners and 

Christmas jumper day (Reception, year 1 and year 2) 

Thursday 7th December 2023—Little Red Riding Hood pantomime 

Tuesday 12th December—Christingle services at school (children wearing 

Christmas jumpers) 

Wednesday 13th December 2023—Reception nativity performance at Frimley Baptist Church 

(parents, carers and year 1 children) 

Thursday 14th December 2023—Reception nativity performance at Frimley Baptist Church (parents, 

carers and year 2 children) 

Friday 15th December 2023—end of term (1:10pm collection) 

Friday 3rd November 2023 

Attendance 

Whole school target: 97%   Year-to-date whole school attendance: 96.8% 

Class groups attendance:  

Moles —95.7%    Hedgehogs – 97.9%   Squirrels – 97.8%  Owls – 96.4%  

            Rabbits – 97.6%     Foxes – 95.4%   

     



 
Friday 3rd November 2023 

This week, the spotlight is on our Nursery and Reception classes. 

In Nursery, we have explored the theme of Family and Celebrations through the 
stories ‘Funnybones’ and ‘We’re Going on a Pumpkin Hunt’. The children have 
enjoyed investigating a variety of pumpkins, developing their fine motor skills 
through cutting, scooping and sawing. This has helped with supporting their strength 
and independence when learning to do coat zips.  We have also had great fun 
learning how to play our first team game ‘Domes and Dishes’ in PE.   

In Reception, we have begun our new topic of ‘Celebrations’ and have enjoyed learning about 
fireworks night. We have been learning how to keep ourselves safe around fireworks and have 
enjoyed using our phonics to label our firework drawings. In maths we have been learning about 
shapes and enjoyed creating our own representation of Kandinsky’s concentric circles. We have also 
enjoyed reading ‘Goldilocks and the Three Bears’ and have had lots of fun using masks and props to 
act out the story. 



 
Friday 3rd November 2023 

We received a lovely message from The Hope Hub, to whom we donated all of our harvest collections 

to! Please see below: 

“On behalf of the team and the service users at The Hope Hub, we would like to pass on our heartfelt 

thank you to the families and community at Sandringham School for their kind and generous harvest 

donations.” 
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